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October 31st (3:30 to 5:30pm) 
A Children’s Halloween Party! 

 
                             For all ages 
 
      Candy...food...arts & crafts and Candy 
 

 

December 10th 6:30-11:00pm 
Adult Casino Holiday Party 

Casino Night!!! 
Bring your good luck charms for: 
Poker, Blackjack, Roulette, Craps 

There will be Dancing, Raffle Prizes,  
Cocktails, Hors D’oeuvres and Dessert 

 
 

December 3rd 2:00-4:00pm 

Children’s Holiday Party 
Snacks, arts and crafts 



Board of Directors: 
Mark Schertler                              President 
Emil Abelaf                                  Vice President            
Scott Duncan          Treasurer 
Todd Myers        Secretary  
Johney Han                              At Large 
Dirk Leone                At Large 
Mike Branch                                 At Large 
Next Board meeting will be on October 10th, in the  
clubhouse at 7:30pm.  

OFFICE HOURS: 
 M-Sun...8am-11am & 3pm-6pm 

Email: Steve@fairbrae.com 

(408) 739-3833 

 

 
 

 

 

SUNN Swim team practice begins 
September 6, 2016 through April 14, 2017. 

 

Practice Days & Times: 

 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday - 3:45 p.m. to 7:15 p.m. 4 lanes 

 

Tuesday, Thursday - 3:45 p.m. to 7:45 p.m. 4 lane 

 

The two closest lanes to the office are available for members use during the above 

times. If you have any questions please contact Steve in the office. 

New Young Adult Swim and Fitness class!!! 
Hi Manta Rays and Fairbrae Members! Coach Lisa is opening a Young Adult Swim and 

Fitness class for swimmers in 7th grade and above to stay connected to swimming in the 

off season!  This class is NOT sponsored by the Manta Rays, instead, it is a drop-in class 

with a $3 donation for Fairbrae members and $5 for non Fairbrae members. While Lisa 

will usually be the coach on deck, you may see a few of the Manta Ray coaches on deck 

coaching as well. We have already begun swimming Tuesday nights from 7:45-

8:45!  Hope to see you there! 

If you have any questions or comments, please email Coach Lisa at: luluks@pacbell.net 

Coach Lisa  

 

Would you like to be a Manta Ray coach for the 2017 season?  See 

next page for more information and the two attachments for  

application forms. 

 

https://postoffice.gristmillmedia.com:2096/cpsess9401497338/horde/imp/dynamic.php?page=message&buid=77111&mailbox=SU5CT1g&token=E3xiNYPK_94vTwCf5pctJmw&uniq=1475530703471#


Hi Manta Rays! 

It's time to hire the Manta Rays Coaching staff for our 2017 season!  The application for the 2017 
Manta Ray season is now available and is attached to this e-mail.  We are hiring for two different 
positions:  Coaches in Training and, a new volunteer position, Jr. Coaches.  All applicants for 
Coaches in Training positions must have their completed Lifeguard Training by the first day of prac-
tice, April, 18

th
, 2017. 

 
The requirements for each position are as follows: 

Lead Coach: must have prior Manta Ray coaching experience, and maintain  
current Lifeguard and CPR certifications. Lead Coaches must attend 100% of all trainings and 

meetings.  
 
Assistant Coach: must have prior Manta Ray coaching experience, and maintain current Life-

guard and CPR certifications.  Assistant Coaches must attend 100% of all trainings and 
meetings. 

 
Coaches in Training: must have prior Manta Ray coaching experience, and  
maintain current Lifeguard and CPR certifications. Coaches in Training must attend 100% of all 

trainings and meetings. 
 

*All Coaches must work at least 2 shifts during the school year and at least 3 
  shifts during the summer season. 
 

Jr. Coaches: must be in at least 7
th
 grade, attend 3/5 practices per week, and volunteer at least 

1 hour per week during the school year, and 2 shifts during the summer season.  Jr. Coach-
es must attend 100% of all trainings. 

 
Applicants must complete the attached application and turn it in to the Manta Ray white mail box at 
Fairbrae by 9:00 pm on November 30, 2016.   
 
*Returning Staff must complete the Important Dates portion of the application in addition to up-
dating any personal or contact information.  Hiring is dependent on the coach’s ability to meet 
commitment requirements above. The Completed Important Dates Form is due by October 31

st
! 

 
Candidate interviews will begin in December for new applicants. The Manta Rays Board of Direc-
tors will approve candidates at the January board meeting and notifications will follow the meeting. 
 
For applicants who are not yet certified lifeguards, classes are available through CSC at Fremont 
High School.  Enroll early, these classes do fill up. 
http://www.calsportscenter.com/swim/sunnyvale.shtml 
 
Other classes are available through the Red Cross.  Search on-line under “Red Cross certification 
classes”. 
 
E-mail me if you have any questions.  We’re looking forward to a super 2017 swim season! 
 
Coach Lisa 
 

http://www.calsportscenter.com/swim/sunnyvale.shtml

